PROMOTE PROTECT PROSPER

2600 Bull Street
Columbia, SC 29201-1708 September 14,2009

Marsh Lumber Company
Attn. Mr. Lavern Ard

6™ Ave.

Pamplico, SC 29583

Re: Marsh Lumber Company Site
Site ID #14343
Assessment Report dated January 30, 2009
Florence County

Dear Mr. Ard,

The Department has received and reviewed the referenced report
and offers the following comments. Monitoring wells MW-18 and 18A were
installed near the downgradient near the creek. The wells were non-detect for
PCP which indicates that the contaminant plume is defined in the downgradient
direction. In addition, water table levels indicated and an upward vertical head
which demonstrates that the groundwater is discharging to the creek in this area.
Wells BSW-1 and BSW-2 were installed for use in the bio-sparge pilot test.
Please note, the well construction diagrams do not indicate the installation of a 2’
X 2' pads to prevent surface water infiltration. Also, the groundwater pH’'s were
not included in the report. Please forward upon receipt of this letter. In addition,
what is the status of the two pilot tests? The Department approves the semi-
annual sampling schedule. The last sampling was in January so June’'s sampling
report should be submitted upon receipt of this letter. Please feel free to contact
me with any questions or comments at (803)896-4077 or at
walkeras@dhec.sc.gov.

S;ncer ly,
A]dglgv a‘lkev,\lyd rogeologist

AST Petroleum Restoration and Site Environmental
Investigation Section
Land Revitalization Division

CC: Buck Graham, Region 4 District EQC-Florence
Mr. Ed Henriques, S&ME, 3718 Old Battleground Road, Greensboro, SC
27410
Bruce Braswell, Marsh Furniture Company, P.O. Box 870, High Point, SC
28261
File
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